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Notes of Patient Participation Group Interim Zoom Meeting held on 

Tuesday 4th August 2020 at 5.00 pm
Participants:
John Stockham – Chairman





Ron Lawrie
Diana Stockham - Secretary





Shirley Greasley
Julie Tullett – Practice Manager




Melanie Randall


Donald Bone 







Sue Brooks
Apologies:  Jill Brennan and Sarah Hall – both suffered “technical issues”.
Agenda:
1. Introduction and welcome by Chairman, reason for Interim Meeting.
2. Julie Tullett to explain proposed significant changes to the way the Practice will operate, to the benefit of patients and staff alike
3. Date of next scheduled meeting.
1. Introduction: - John welcomed the members to the meeting, outlined the purpose of the meeting and handed over to Julie, who had kindly hosted the meeting on Zoom.
2. Proposed Changes: - Julie began by explaining how the Covid pandemic has affected the way the Practice has operated for the last four months, the lessons learned and the need for a radical review of procedures, to future-proof and improve the service to patients, incorporate appropriate new technology, make better use of resources and improve staff morale which has been affected by the current situation.  Changes to staff roles will be essential and necessary additional training given.  Some staff are better suited to the “call-handling” role, whereas others are skilled at problem-solving and will fill the new roles.
She had a meeting with the Partners in June to consider the changes to General Practice brought about by the pandemic and the effects on patients’ doctors’ and staff’s experience of the Snodland Practice generally.  Julie explained how video and telephone consultations had been successful in reducing the need for face-to-face appointments, but that patients trying to get through to the Surgery to make appointments was an ongoing problem and needs to be resolved as far as is practically possible.  There is more scope for virtual appointments, subject to individual patient’s choice. The proposed changes should significantly improve this element of patient experience.  It is planned to have the changes in place by 31st August, although some have already been implemented.
Staff have been consulted and their views sought on restructuring, resulting in some positive feedback and no objections to the proposals.  The Partners have made a point of wanting to involve the PPG in the whole process of evaluating these changes and for the PPG to endorse the plan once it is agreed.
She referred to a petition raised by one of the patients, who, whilst acknowledging that the doctors and staff were doing their best, alleged that the Practice is unable to cope with demand and called for a new Surgery in Holborough.  Julie said that the CCG are aware of this petition.  Our MP, Tracey Crouch, is currently bogged down with a large number of complaints about Medical Practices right across her Constituency and Julie is thinking of inviting her to the Practice to see exactly how hard the staff work in trying to accommodate patients’ needs.
The Partners had each looked at a specific element of how the Practice operates and made suggestions for improvements.  This had proved a very worthwhile exercise.
Prescriptions continue to be problematic with pharmacies sometimes telling patients that they haven’t received them, when there is an electronic audit trail on the Practice system, detailing exactly when a prescription is authorised, when sent to a pharmacy and when the pharmacy received it.

Dr Prince had spent two hours “on the phones” as a Receptionist on the 18th June to appreciate exactly how staff have to deal with callers and process their enquiries, some of which are complex and take time to resolve.  Her feedback has been very helpful
Julie had carried out a full audit of the number of phone calls as well as duration and purpose.  There is a clear need for more appointments in the interim period, to bridge the gap between same-day and four weeks ahead.  It is also necessary to change the options for patients when phoning the surgery to provide dedicated messaging relevant to the purpose of the call and for appropriately skilled staff to deal with queries.
On 20th August, an engineer will change the system to provide a “comfort message”, giving patients options of using email (a new “enquiries@ address) or “Doctor-link” once available (an online service for patients to input symptoms and receive guidance on what to do next – expected in the near future).  More specific options will be given to direct patients to the right members of staff, who will be available on specific extensions, and be skilled in problem-solving.  This will help to reduce call-length times and free up lines quicker.  Don re-emphasised that patients are just frustrated at not being able to get through to the surgery and this is the main cause for complaints.
John asked how patients will be able to access “Doctor-link” and Julie said it will be available on the Practice website and there is a Mobile-friendly App.

For repeat prescription queries, the caller will be encouraged by the system to use email, but holding on, they will be put through to a dedicated member of staff. It is intended to provide a dedicated email address for repeat prescriptions.

Although triage is carried out every day for patients wanting a same-day appointment, there are still delays.  Staff answering the phone will, in future take details, a nurse practitioner or similar will evaluate the symptoms and the patient will receive a call-back within a set time.  This will speed up the process and release phone lines so that other patients can get through.
Ron mentioned that he had looked at on-line appointments in July and there were no appointments available in August.  Julie replied that more on-line appointments are being made available.

Julie also informed the meeting that the current system of having Medical Assistants (M.A.’s) to assist the doctors, some covering two doctors, is being changed so that each doctor will have a Personal Assistant (P.A.).  There will also be an on-call P.A. to cover absences.  Diana asked if patients can contact the P.A.s with queries and Julie said that it would usually be answerphone and call-back.

Don asked when the EMIS system will be implemented. Julie said that it was scheduled for June, but delayed by the pandemic and is now scheduled for November.  This will make things so much easier to access information.  The current Vision system, which failed a couple of weeks ago, is now up and running but, due to continuing problems, Julie has demanded a full root-analysis of what went wrong and has asked a senior manager to visit the Practice.  
A window to the left of the main entrance is being altered to a service-hatch so that patients can use an intercom to communicate with staff, make appointments, collect documents and so on.  Where appropriate, patients’ temperatures can be taken.
John asked what staff morale was like at present, as he was aware of continued verbal abuse from patients.  Julie said that she was holding weekly meetings with staff on Thursday lunch-times where any issues can be raised and dealt with.  She said that she has had to work hard at not taking such abuse personally and congratulated all the staff of diligently coming to work throughout the pandemic and doing a great job.  We have to acknowledge that some patients have lost jobs and have their own problems to contend with.
Everyone has “mucked in”, including the doctors, and from time to time, their children have been in the surgery, in a safe place, due to unavailability of childcare.

Sue then said that the Clergy had also been subject of many “appalling” messages about church closures.  She said that generally, West Kent has done well with the number of infections and deaths.  Julie mentioned that the doctors are, on a rota basis, covering the Assessment Hub in Chaucer Way, Larkfield.

‘Flu Clinics:  Diana asked about arrangements for ‘flu clinics in view of the increased number of patients eligible.  Julie replied that plans are currently being worked up whereby a marquee or marquees will be erected outside to facilitate outdoor vaccinations and enabling rapid throughput of patients, as well as inside the building.  Patients will be asked to wear loose clothing to save time.  They will enter via the front door, be vaccinated and then straight out of the side door.  Another possible option for investigation is to send patients barcodes which can be scanned on arrival, which will automatically update the patient record.
To conclude the meeting, John said that he had seen Julie’s 15-page Project Initiation document with detailed information on the audits, proposed changes and expected outcomes, which had clearly taken a huge amount of work by Julie.  On behalf of the PPG he congratulated her for her commitment to improving both patient and staff experiences.  He asked Julie to pass on the thanks of the PPG to all the doctors and staff for their unstinting commitment during these unprecedented and difficult times.
3. Date of next meeting –  September, date to be agreed, probably again via Zoom dependent on progress of the virus, government advice and social distancing requirements
(Notes taken by Diana Stockham)





(Version 1  - 6th August 2020)
